THE VARSITY

Published weekly by the University of Toronto Union. Annual sub scription One Dollar, payable strictly in advance. For advertising rates apply to the Business Manager. Address all communications for publication to the Editor-in-Chief, University College.

> C. R. Jamieson, Editor-in-Chief. W. P. Barclay, Business Manager. ASSOCIATE EDITORS.

University College. — Miss P. A. Magee, Miss E. M. McKay, R. C. Reade, W. J. McKay, J. J. Gray, E. S. Little.

School of Practical Science.-D. C. Raymond, G. I., Ramsay, H. H. Betts.

Medical Faculty.-R. M. Johnstone, B.A., F. Routley.

Knox College .- J. W. Gordon.

Wycliffe.—C. L. Bilkey.

Conservatory of Music.-E. Hardy.

College of Pharmacy.-G. A. Quinn.

Representatives to be appointed from the other colleges

Toronto, March 24, 1905

The fourth annual meeting of the University of Toronto Union was held in the club-rooms on Tuesday evening, March 14. The Secretary-Treasurer's report showed a paid membership of 175, with a number of unpaid fees yet to be received. The deficit of last year had been materially reduced and although quite improbable that the year should be closed free of debt, it was certain that the financial situation would be much better than at the beginning of the year. amendments to the constitution were offered. The chief discussion was upon the subject of providing more commodious quarters for the Union and a committee was appointed to consider the matter. On motion, the Secretary-Treasurer was voted \$100 as an honorarium for his services during the year, after which the election of officers was held. The results of the poll were as fol-

President—Professor McGregor Young (acclamation).

1st Vice-President—Mr. George T. Clarke, B.A. 2nd Vice-President—Mr. A. G. Rice.

Secretary-Treasurer-Mr. W. Geale Hewson. Representative University College-Mr. G. B. Coutts.

Representative Med. Faculty—Mr. F. Minns. Representative S. P. S.—Mr. C. Q. Murdock.

Representative Knox College—Mr. J. A. Sharrard, M.A.

Representative Wycliffe College-Mr. J. E. Gibson.

Representatives from the other colleges to be elected subsequently.



In spite of the late date the annual school dinner may be regarded as being the most successful function ever held by the School. The cutting down of the toast list and the interspersion of numbers by popular entertainers added greatly to the enjoyment of the occasion. Amongst those present were twenty engineers from the Power Company, Niagara Falls, guests of H. D. Symmes.

Hon. Dr. Montague and W. K. George, President of the Canadian Manufacturers' Association, have each kindly donated a yearly sum of \$25, to be devoted as the Faculty see fit.



Those in charge of the Women's Residence desire to express their most sincere thanks to the wives of the Faculty, graduates, undergraduates and other friends who have shown their kind interest by so many well chosen and appropriate donations.



At an executive meeting of the Rifle Association held on March 20 a presentation was made to Mr. S. A. Cudmore of a gold fob, in recognition of his invaluable services.



We regret that lack of space prevents us printing valuable contributions that have been received.



With this issue Varsity ceases publication for the present academic year. In pursuance of a time honored custom, the last number has been withheld until after the announcement of the "Lit. Elections."

The Editor, in resigning his duties, desires to thank cordially all, both members of the faculty and of the student body, who have assisted him by literary contributions, by suggestions, or by active co-operation. The members of the Editorial Board have given loyal support; other friends of Varsity have rendered services that are quite as fully appreciated, though perhaps not formally recognized. The Business Manager by generously allowing us to help carry the bag, has placed us under special obligation. We trust that our successor, soon to be chosen, will receive the same kindly encouragement. In the meantime—success to all our readers.

Political Science Club

A special meeting of the Political Science Club was held at 12 on Tuesday last. The only business was the resignation of Dr. Wickett, the Hon. President, and the election of his successor. The President, Mr. H. U. Thomson, expressed the regret generally felt throughout the University at Dr. Wickett's determination to sever his connection with it as a member of the faculty. The Political Science Course and the Political Science Club will alike miss Dr. Wickett. The success of the Club during the last year has been due almost entirely to Dr. Wickett's efforts.

Dr. Wickett also spoke briefly and referred to the position the Political Science Club should have in University life.

Professor Mayor was unanimously elected as Honorary President of the Club.